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Head of School 
 

Potential Privacy Breach 
 
Dear Southridge Community, 
 
As you should have read yesterday through direct email communication from Southridge 
School, we have learned of an email breach that may have resulted in your personal 
information being accessed without authorization.  
 
I want to take this opportunity to assure our entire school community that we share your 
concerns regarding this incident, and that we are working diligently to mitigate any risk of 
future similar situations. Since learning of the breach, the School’s administrative team 
has been working with a third-party forensics organization who specializes in these types 
of cyber-breaches. They are supporting our efforts to ensure our systems and business 
processes are secure going forward. This work will be ongoing until such time that we 
feel we have addressed the vulnerabilities in our systems, and found solutions to possible 
future exposures of this type. 
 
In the email communication you received yesterday, you would have been provided with 
a contact name and number for an individual at Southridge who can address any 
questions you may have. If you feel the need to do so, please take the time to connect 
with these individuals so they can alleviate any remaining concerns that may not have 
been addressed in our email yesterday.  
 
The School sincerely regrets this incident and apologizes for the frustration and 
inconvenience it may have caused you.  
 
Drew Stephens 
Head of School 
 
 



MAY 17, 2017 
ISSUE #32 

 

Page 2 of 16 
 

Important Dates 
 

Event Date Time Location 
Grade 4 Exhibition 
Presentations – Day 2 

Thursday, May 18 5:30 pm Junior School Great Hall 

World Partnership Walk Friday, May 19 1:20 pm Junior School 

TREK Friday, May 19 1:45 pm  Senior School 

Victoria Day Holiday Monday, May 22 All Day Both Schools 

Late Start Tuesday, May 23 10:25 am Both Schools 

Strategic Plan Review Thursday, May 25 7:00 pm Junior School Great Hall 

Junior Assembly Thursday, May 25 8:10 am Junior School Great Hall 

Charting our Journey 
Forward Feedback 
Evening 

Thursday, May 25 6:30 – 8:30 pm Junior School Great Hall 

Casual Day Friday, May 26 All Day Both Schools 

World Partnership Walk Friday, May 26 1:20 pm Junior School 

AR Reading Deadline Friday, May 26  Senior School 

Cafè Concerto Tuesday, May 30 7:00 pm Alan Brown Great Hall 

Cafè Concerto Wednesday, May 31 7:00 pm Alan Brown Great Hall 

Junior Assembly Wednesday, May 31 8:10 am Junior School Great Hall 

2017-2018 Forms 
Deadline 

Thursday, June 1 All Day Both Schools 

Annual Golf Tournament Friday, June 9 11:00 am – Late Hazelmere Golf Club 

    

 

Junior School News 

Head of Junior School 
 
Inquire, Act, Reflect - Making a Difference 

 
“Principled action, as both a strategy and an outcome, represents the IB’s commitment 

to teaching and learning through practical, real-world experience...Action involves 
learning by doing, enhancing learning about self and others. Action...may involve 

service learning, advocacy and educating one’s self and others.” (MYP from Principles 
into Practice, p. 11) 

 
The MYP Action Cycle consists of 3 phases: inquiry, action and reflection. These 
phases help to guide learners as they pursue conceptual understanding and knowledge 
construction. The phases are not linear, as learners revisit inquiry, action and reflection 
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throughout the learning process as they apply different approaches to learning in the 
construction of meaning. Action is an important part of the International Baccalaureate 
philosophy and curricular framework, as it is no longer enough to simply consume 
knowledge – today’s learners must understand that they can do something with their 
knowledge to impact their own learning, as well as how they engage with others, whether 
it be within the school community or by reaching out into their local community or wider 
world. This is the basis for education that makes a difference, and cultivates the growth 
of international mindedness, the heart of the IB program model.  
 
Last Friday, our Grade 7 students shared the outcomes of their Making a Difference 
projects with our community. The presentations that were shared on Friday were the 
culmination of sustained inquiry, action and reflection. There were quite a variety of issues 
explored, ranging from declining bee populations, homelessness, understanding Down’s 
Syndrome, addiction, the Syrian refugee crisis, women’s rights, child slavery, littering, 
waste disposal, weapons, to the opioid drug crisis (and that’s just to name a few!) The 
presentations involved students sharing factual knowledge about their chosen issue, as 
well as action they took to make a difference (e.g. raising awareness, visiting local 
organizations to deepen understanding, and in some cases, fundraising for local 
organizations).  
 
Throughout the process, students reflected on their learning in order to make informed 
choices about how best to pursue meaningful action. I am always amazed at how young 
children, in this case, 12 and 13-year old’s, can create a plan and follow through with it. 
Our Grade 7 students did an amazing job synthesizing their learning and paying that 
forward into age-appropriate action. Having the opportunity to share their learning with an 
authentic audience of peers and adults is an important aspect of this kind of learning. As 
I visited different projects and spoke with the students, I was so impressed with their ability 
to not only share information, but to also articulate their reflections on how their inquiry 
and action has impacted them. Their passion for their chosen issues was highly evident.  
 
Thank you to Ms. McNeil and Dr. Bespflug for guiding the students along this journey. 
And to our Grade 7 students – thank you for using your voices to make change in your 
world. Not only did I feel more knowledgeable after seeing your presentations, I also felt 
inspired and empowered.  
 
Sincerely, 
  
Tanya de Hoog 
Head of Junior School 
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After School & Sports Practice Pick-Up – Please, Be on Time! 
Leaving your child unattended in the Great Hall after school puts your child’s safety in 
jeopardy and places unfair expectations on faculty and staff who are fulfilling other 
responsibilities during these times. Siblings of students who are participating on teams 
MUST be picked up at regular dismissal time (no later than 3:20 pm). It is also important 
that students who are attending team practices are picked up promptly at the end of their 
practices. Expecting teachers to wait with your child, sometimes until after 5 pm, is 
unreasonable and unacceptable. All practices end by 4:15 pm and students need to be 
picked up on time. 
 
 

Students and Cell Phones in the Junior School 
While many students come to school with a cell phone, cell phones are not a component 
of our learning program. If your child is bringing a cell phone to school, please ensure that 
they are turning the cell phone off before they enter the building. At no point during the 
school day should a student be using their cell phone. Parents should not be texting or 
contacting students during the school day, and likewise, students should not be texting 
or contacting parents using their cell phones. If you need to contact your child, please call 
the Junior School Reception (604-535-5056) and we will ensure your message is 
delivered. A phone is also available for student-use should a student need to call a parent 
during the school day. The only time students are permitted to use their cell phones is 
once they have left the Junior School building after school. Students who are caught using 
their cell phones during the school day will have them removed for the remainder of the 
day. Please help us enforce these expectations by adhering to the School’s guidelines. 
 

 

Nut Aware Reminder  
At this time of the year, lots of wonderful appreciation treats trickle into the Junior School 
staff room (and they are joyfully received!). As a nut aware school, we also need to keep 
our staff room free of nuts and nut products. If you are dropping off a treat, please ensure 
that they don’t contain nuts or nut products. Thank you for helping to keep all spaces in 
our Junior School Nut Aware.  
 
 

Junior School Fire Alarm – Friday, May 12 

As you may have heard from your son or daughter, the fire alarm sounded in the Junior 
School at approximately 12:35 pm on Friday, May 12 and it was not a scheduled drill. 
Students, faculty, staff and parent volunteers did an excellent job evacuating the building 
and other spaces, and assembled at our safe spot on the Turf Field. Our local Fire 
Department was on-site in minutes to assess the situation and clear the building for re-
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entry. While the incident was minor, it was important to ensure that everything was safe 
for students before we re-entered the building. It was determined that a Cup of Noodles 
contained in a Styrofoam cup had been put in the Primary Kitchen microwave for heating. 
Styrofoam is not supposed to be heated in the microwave, and the resulting smoke tripped 
our fire alarm. I want to congratulate everyone for their quick response – everyone’s safety 
was first and foremost and students were delighted to return to their afternoon classes. 
  

  

Victoria Day Long Weekend and Late Arrival, Monday, May 22 
and Tuesday, May 23 
Monday, May 22 is Victoria Day and school will be closed for this Statutory Holiday. 
Classes will resume with a late start on Tuesday, May 23 at 10:25 am. Please do not 
bring students any earlier than 10:10 am, as all faculty and staff are in meetings 
and no supervision is provided. 

 
 

PYP Exhibition Extraordinaire 
Living in the present is challenging in today’s fast-paced world. In fact, in my role as PYP 
Coordinator, I rarely operate in the present. I schedule a multitude of future meetings, 
arrange for upcoming exciting professional development for my colleagues, plan 
approaching and distant school events, explore new directions and possibilities for our 
faculty, and constantly reflect on student and staffing needs. The Exhibition process is a 
lot like this for students. They have always been aware that late in the school year they 
will present their learning about issues of their choice. Step by step, over the last three 
months, they have steadily prepared for that time. Today and tomorrow, that “day” is here 
with today’s afternoon presentations and tomorrow’s important evening event.  
 
Come and see just how amazing our Grade 4 learners are! They show enthusiasm for 
inquiry, exhibit functional skills in research and communication, form deep questions and 
subsequent opinions, and enjoy sharing everything they come to understand about the 
world around them. It is truly impressive that they achieve what they do in a relatively 
short time and at such a young age! During the Exhibition process they identified issues 
of relevance, investigated via print, websites, and experts, engaged in experiential 
learning, and expressed their ideas artistically and verbally. They can plan, draw, create, 
sing, write and most importantly, inspire, freely and openly. With the fine direction of their 
dedicated, child-centred homeroom teachers and supportive mentors, these young 
learners explored real issues, considered multiple perspectives, imagined and built 
prototypes for solutions, and expressed themselves artistically. Now, they speak directly 
from their hearts, and take personal action to support their causes. That is living in the 
present and even in the future when they will be even more powerful leaders! 
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On behalf of my Southridge PYP colleagues, I invite you to come to our evening 
presentation tomorrow evening, May 18th, from 5:30 pm to 7:00 pm in the Junior 
School Great Hall, so you can witness this important culmination of our International 
Baccalaureate’s Primary Years Programme. Listen to the knowledge our Grade 4 
students have gained, appreciate the conceptual understanding and attitudes they 
already display, acknowledge the vast array of their growing skills and pay attention to 
what actions you might also choose to take if we really are going to address the world’s 
challenging issues. 
 
To the Grade 4 students, I extend my warmest congratulations to all of you in successfully 
completing the IB Primary Years Programme. We value your individual personalities and 
talents, and enjoy your collaborative nature and deep engagement. Best wishes to you 
as you soon begin the Middle Years Programme. May you maintain your level of 
compassion, commitment, and innovation, so that you will always make a difference in 
our world today and tomorrow. 
 
Jo-Ann Murchie  
PYP Coordinator 
 
 
 

Senior School News 
 

Head of Senior School 
       

The Student Code of Ethics: Integrity 
Last week, I referenced the Senior School Student Code of Ethics, written by students 
that would serve to guide behaviour and highlight the values that students felt were 
important in forming a strong and positive character. The process, developed in 
conjunction with the Institute of Global Ethics, involved students discussing the values 
which they believed an ethical person should have. Integrity is one of the terms they 
added to the code, and I am glad that they did. 
 
The Merriam-Webster Dictionary defines integrity as 1) firm adherence to a code of 
especially moral or artistic values; incorruptibility; 2) an unimpaired condition; soundness; 
3) the quality or state of being complete or undivided. When someone is incorruptible, 
unimpaired, and undivided, it means that they will not waver when faced with peer 
pressure, or with the temptation to steal or to cheat. Southridge students defined this in 
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the Code of Ethics as being ‘true to your word’. I often define integrity as consistently 
choosing to do the right thing, even when nobody's watching. 
 
University research professor, author and renowned public speaker, Brené Brown, 
defines integrity this way: “Integrity is choosing courage over comfort; choosing what is 
right over what is fun, fast, or easy; and choosing to practice our values rather than simply 
professing them.” I really like her definition. 
 
I used to have a problem, as a kid, for taking the fast and easy way out. In Grade 1, my 
teacher Mrs. Muttitt (who was, by the way, my favourite teacher) told the class that she 
had a special surprise for the first student to finish reading the story we were assigned 
(questionable teaching practice there, Mrs. Muttitt). I raced through the story and was the 
first up at her desk in record time. Suspicious, she asked me a few questions about what 
I had read and of course, I couldn’t answer any of them. Dejected and embarrassed, I 
went back to my seat – snickers from other students following me – knowing that the 
special surprise (a pencil that had a big cowboy hat for an eraser) would go to someone 
else.  
 
Had Mrs. Muttitt given me that pencil, I would not have deserved it – I doubt I would have 
enjoyed it. When we gain things through dishonest means it never quite feels right. 
Integrity is that voice inside of us that says, is it worth it? Is that cowboy hat eraser worth 
my integrity? Tough question for a 7 year-old, perhaps, but students have to face much 
more serious decisions in high school and university than I did in Grade 1, issues like: 
“I’m really swamped right now and could save myself a lot of work if I just went online and 
bought that essay;” or, “If the three of us were to split up these 10 questions and share 
our answers, we’d only have to do a third of the work;” or, “It’s only a short drive home 
and I only had a few beers. Taxis are way too expensive.”  
 
I love that our own students saw the need to include such a powerful word as integrity in 
their Student Code of Ethics. More than straight-A’s, athletic championships or admission 
into the best university programs, it is a quality I hope every Southridge graduate leaves 
with. 
 
Have a great week! 
 
Brad Smith 
Head of Senior School 
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TREK – Teens Running for Every Kid 
On Friday, May 19th, Senior School students will participate in Southridge’s twelfth annual 
TREK (Teens Running for Every Kid) by walking or running 5 kilometers in our 
neighbourhood. 100% of the funds raised from this event will go directly towards Project 
Somos, a non-profit organization that works to build a Children’s Village model in 
Guatemala. In doing so, the organization is able to create a better future for under-
priviledged children and their families. Several students attended a service trip to the 
village this past Spring Break, and have shared the special memories and bonds created 
from this unforgettable experience at our last full school assembly. 
 

Registration for the event will be open during lunch from Wednesday May 10th to 
Thursday May 18th. To register, students must fill out a consent form, indicating their 
chosen method of payment - by account or by cash. Students will then receive a 
TREK t-shirt and raffle tickets for prizes at the end of this awesome event! Supervision in 
the library will be available for those unable to participate. Thank you in advance for your 
support! 
 
 

Laptop Warranty Repairs 
Does your laptop need some ‘TLC’? Did something happen to it that requires a visit to 
Mr. Latta’s office but you’ve been putting it off?  
 
Every year we must get all warranty repairs on laptops done prior to exams. This year, 
we are asking that all warranty repairs be done prior to May 31st.  Please bring your 
laptops to Mr. Latta’s office (Room 216) and he will be able to assist you with your 
repairs.  
 
If you do not bring your laptop in for repairs prior to May 31st, any required warranty work 
will be done in September; thus, we highly encourage you to come in so that next year 
you can start the year with a device that looks like it’s back to new!   
 
Thank you, 
 
Heather Mosher; and Peter Latta 
Senior School Educational Technology Leader; Assistant Systems Administrator 
 
 
 
 
 



MAY 17, 2017 
ISSUE #32 

 

Page 9 of 16 
 

Café Concerto – May 30th & 31st  
Our musical year ends at Southridge with the annual Café Concerto. For two nights, 
Tuesday and Wednesday, May 30th & 31st, in the Alan Brown Great Hall, our Senior 
School students will showcase the arts. Audiences can look forward to music from all of 
the bands, jazz bands, jazz studies, and choir, as well as performances by soloists and 
small ensembles.  
 
This year, Grade 8 band students will perform on the 30th, and Grade 9 students on the 
31st. The choir, senior bands, and soloists will perform on both nights. Audience members 
can enjoy all of this music while being served delicious refreshments.  
 
Students involved in the music department should set aside the evening(s) of their 
performance as well as Monday morning, May 29th for the Dress Rehearsal.  
 
Tickets will be available through the Parent Portal on the School website. We look forward 
to seeing you there!  
  
Chris Mitchell, Jenna Parker, and Steve Burrage 
Senior School Music Department 
 
 

Call for Volunteers for Café Concerto 
It's that time again! Cafe Concerto is just around the corner on Tuesday, May 30th and 
Wednesday, May 31st. 
  
I am looking for volunteers to help with Set Up and Clean Up on both days. 
  
The shifts are as follows: 
  

 Tuesday and Wednesday from 8:00 – 11:00 am: 
Setting up tables, plating fruit and general preparations 
 

 Tuesday and Wednesday from 6:00 – 10:00 pm: 
Preparing coffee and tea, helping serve desserts and clean up 

  
It is an evening of Senior School musical and drama performances with a "dinner theatre" 
atmosphere. It takes place in the Senior School Great Hall, where we have beautifully set 
tables, and serve desserts and refreshments throughout the evening. It is a lovely evening 
to take part in, even if you do not have children performing, and a great way to meet other 
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parents, especially for Grade 8 parents. We have a great time working together and enjoy 
wonderful music by our very talented students at the same time! 
  
If you are available and can help for a shift or two, please email: Vanessa Hilton at 
vanessa@hiltonslanding.com. 
  
I look forward to hearing from you. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
Vanessa Hilton 
Café Concerto Co-Chair 
 
 

Fishing Trip – June 2nd & 3rd 
We are excited to head out on a Fishing Trip to the beautiful Golden Ears Park in 
Maple Ridge – Friday, June 2 and Saturday, June 3. This trip qualifies for Duke of Ed. 
Bronze.  
 
Learn to fish from shore, clean fish, and eat fish! There will also be an optional hike 
along Gold Creek to the stunning Lower Falls in the East Canyon. Only 6 spots are 
available. If interested, please collect a form from Ms. Alexandra. 
 
Ira Alexandra 
Social Studies Teacher 
 
 

University Counselling News 
Rising Grade 12 Information Night-University & College Updates for our Class of 
2018! 
Grade 11 students and their parents are invited to a University Counselling information 
night on Monday, June 5 at 7:00 pm in the Alan Brown Great Hall (Senior School). Ms. 
Livingston and Mrs. Becker will be hosting the session, which is aimed at providing 
resources and information about how we help support university and college applications 
and how to be prepared for the deadlines and activities required to deal with admissions 
processes at Canadian, US, UK and other international institutions.   
 
We look forward to seeing you! 
 
Yvette Livingston 
Director of University Counselling 
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Southridge School Examinations – 2017  
The last day of classes for Southridge students will be Thursday, June 8.  Grade 8 and 9 
final science tests will take place between June 5th – 8th during classroom time. School 
examinations, which take place in the Senior School gymnasium, will begin the following 
day on Friday, June 9.  It would be helpful to review the schedule, and our examinations 
policy, (see attachments) very carefully with your sons and daughters prior to the exam 
period. In addition, it is really important that students get enough sleep, exercise, 
relaxation, and quiet study time in order to be at their best. Southridge exams are 
designed to be completed within a maximum of two hours, but students may take up to 
three hours for each exam if they wish. In the event of illness, or any circumstance that 
prevents the student being on time or able to write the exam, please contact Mr. Jones, 
Assistant Head of the Senior School, or Mrs. Holt, Senior School Academic Director.  
 
Thank you. 
 
Attachments: 

 Southridge School Examination Schedule, 2017 

 Final Examination Policy 

 
Jan Holt 
Senior School Academic Director 
 

 

DELF exams 2017 
Congratulations to the following students who were diligent in their French studies and 
wrote the Diplôme d’Études en Langue Française (DELF) at the Alliance Française last 
week. Students will receive their results in four weeks and their Diplomas from France in 
about six months. 
 

 B2 Exam – Jeff Li, Louie Lyu, Kyla Davies, Min Jy Kim, Katherine Lu, Kylie Ren, 
Declan Byrne 
 

 B1 Exam – Tai Zhang, Molly Maguire, Esha Gill, Katherine Toy, Ben Anderson, 
Ethan Han, Gabe King, Vivian Wu, Annie Yeh 
 

 A2 Exam – Isaac Ewing, Louis Kim, Phoenix King, Mila Vipond, William Liu, Jay 
Ro, Rebecca Yang, Lauren Toy, Nadine Kent, Celine Zheng, Gene Chen, Emma 
Hoglund, Mikaela Wilson 
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 A1 Exam – Ivy Shen, Eugene Jang 
 
Bravo tout le monde!  
 
Mesdames Lew, Beer, Lindsay, Davies et Rodriguez-Lang 
Senior School French Teachers 
 
 

Both Schools 
 

Charting our Journey Forward Feedback Evening (May 25)   
Parents, alumni, and alumni parents should have received an email last week inviting you 
to join us for a Charting our Journey Forward Feedback Evening coming up on 
Thursday, May 25 at 6:30 pm. 
  
After almost 9 months of working together on updating the School’s strategic plan, we are 
ready and excited to share the draft plan with you at this special event. Additionally, we 
would like to take the opportunity to solicit your feedback. Before planning proceeds 
any further, it is very important that we hear how the current draft lands with you; how it 
makes you feel; what excites you, and what worries you. This plan is set to launch January 
2018, and it will guide our school's programs, operations, capital developments and 
events for the next 5+ years. 
  

EVENT DETAILS 
Date:  Thursday, May 25, 2017 
Registration:  6:30 pm 
Program:  7:00 – 8:30 pm  
Location:  Southridge School (Junior School Great Hall) 
Dress:  Casual / Business Casual 
 
Light refreshments (including red and white wine) will be served. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
RSVP Requested*: Confirm your attendance by clicking here. 
 
*This invitation is extended to parents, alumni, and alumni parents only. 

  
Please join us on May 25th and help guide Southridge into the future! 
  
Strategic Planning Committee 
 

https://www.netdirectories.com/~srs/oler2.cgi?1161
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2017-2018 School Forms 

Distribution and collection of important forms for all students for the 2017-2018 school 
year will begin later this week so that this can be attended to before the excitement and 
busyness of year-end activities commence.  This Friday, personalized Family Information 
and Medical Care Plan forms will be mailed to your home. Please check your mail next 
week for this important information, complete the form and return to the school by 
Thursday, June 1st. 
  
Other important consent and information forms will be distributed to parents via email next 
week and can be completed online. 
  
We appreciate your prompt attention to these required documents. If you have any 
questions regarding the forms, you may email: forms@southridge.bc.ca.   
  
Thank you, 
  
Wendy Simpson 
Director of Finance & Administration 
 
 

Human Resources News 
Keeping you up to date on staff changes and movements… 

 
Yasaman Madnikia started with Southridge on Tuesday, May 16 in the role of Temporary 
Counsellor, working in the Senior School. Yasaman is a recent graduate from Alder 
University where she completed her Master’s Degree in Counselling Psychology. 
Yasaman brings to the role over five years’ experience working with children and youth 
in the Burnaby School District as an Education Assistant and has spent the past year 
participating in practicum’s that have provided  one on one and group facilitation with 
children and youth. Yasaman has a keen interest in social justice as well as advocacy 
and is committed to making a difference and helping students reach their full potential.  
  
Please join me in welcoming Yasaman to Southridge. 
  
Darcie Sagert 
Human Resources Manager 
 
 
 

mailto:forms@southridge.bc.ca
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Join the Southridge School World Partnership Walk Team – 
and help make this year’s team the biggest one yet! 
Do you like making a difference?  Do you value community building?  Do you enjoy 
spending a weekend morning walking in Stanley Park? 
 
If you answered “Yes!” to the questions above, then the World Partnership Walk is for 
you.  Each spring, the World Partnership Walk is held in cities throughout Canada, with 
100% of the money raised going to specific micro-financing projects in the developing 
world.  To learn more, please visit http://www.worldpartnershipwalk.com . 
  
This year’s community event takes place just one month from now on Sunday, May 
28.  Students and staff members of both the Junior and Senior Schools, as well as their 
families, are welcome to join the fun by walking or running either 5 or 10 KM.  To join our 
school team, please go the World Partnership Walk website and click on the ‘Register’ 
button.  When it takes you to the next screen, please click on ‘Vancouver’ for the walk 
city, and on the next screen click the button for ‘Join an Existing Team’. It will take you to 
a page that allows you to specify if you are a ‘New User’ or ‘Returning User’, and then 
directs you to a page where you can type in our school team name.  Enter ‘Southridge 
School’ and click the button for ‘Search for a Team’, and you will then be able to click the 
link to join the school team! 
  
Growing numbers of our school community have joined us at Stanley Park the past few 
years, and we all have had a lot of fun as we made a difference in the fight against global 
poverty!  We hope that you will join with us this year to make an even bigger team – and 
an even bigger difference.  Please note that this is not an official Southridge excursion, 
so families will need to arrange their own transportation and supervision for the event. 
  
Mr. Swan and the grade six students will also be organizing a Junior School World 
Partnership Walk here at Southridge School on Friday, May 26. Please stay tuned to 
upcoming editions of The Wednesday for more information! 
  
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us or see Dr. Bespflug. 
  
Thank you! 
 
Jaedyn (jnuraney@southridge.bc.ca) and Taric (tsomani@southridge.bc.ca) 
Southridge Team Captains for the World Partnership Walk  
 
 
 

http://www.worldpartnershipwalk.com/
https://worldpartnershipwalk.com/en/
https://worldpartnershipwalk.com/en/walk-cities/
mailto:jnuraney@southridge.bc.ca
mailto:tsomani@southridge.bc.ca
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Sponsor Golf FORE Our Kids!   
If you haven’t already signed up to support this year’s Southridge Golf Tournament at 
Hazelmere Golf Club on Friday, June 9, then now is the time to do it! There are so many 
ways for you to participate and we need everyone to chip in and make this year’s event 
one of the best yet! 
  
Sponsorship is a great way to show your support and there are still several great 
opportunities left – everything from the Welcome Sponsor (which includes hosting the 
burger bar lunch for all of the players), the DJ & Dancing Sponsor for the after-dinner 
party, or, why not sponsor the individual Men’s, Ladies or Mixed Team Champions for 
something completely different! All sponsorships are priced to sell and a fantastic way to 
help us reach our goal of purchasing new time clocks for the Senior Gym, replacing 
STORM uniforms for the Junior and Senior Schools, and buying new spin bikes for the 
workout room. Confirm your sponsorship, today! 
  
Golf spots are still available, so round up your team and register now – cost is $185/golfer 
and includes an epic day both on and off the course. Don’t have time to put a team 
together? No problem – we’ll make it easy and pair you up with other golfers for the day.  
  
Dinner tickets only are $85/person and selling fast, so if you aren’t able to join us on the 
course, then join us for dinner and dancing – the DJ is booked and ready to keep everyone 
rocking all night long! Purchase yours, now. 
  
Almost every hole will have an activity or skill-testing game on it, so here are some of the 
highlights you can expect to see that day: 
 

 Cactus Club will be on two holes with sumptuous food and beverage samplings 

 Indulge in some tasty treats at the Joseph Richard Group hole 

 The always popular Chipping and Putting Contest will be in full swing all day long 

 Stop by Sammy J’s hole for some mouth-watering snacks 

 Smile for our photographer on the Team Photo hole 

 A shot of Tequila will be ready and waiting for you on-course – olé! 

 Plus, much, much more!!! 
  
In addition to all the great on-course activities, don’t forget to bring your bottle of wine 
(minimum value $20) or buy a $20 ticket at registration for the infamous Wine Raffle!!! 
Lucky winners in the past have taken home a sizeable collection of wine bottles, plus a 
substantial gift card from Everything Wine – well worth the investment!!! 
  

http://www.southridge.bc.ca/page.cfm?p=2612
http://www.southridge.bc.ca/page.cfm?p=2613
https://www.netdirectories.com/~srs/oler2.cgi?1157
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So, dust off your clubs and get ready for an outstanding day of Southridge spirit and golf 
on June 9th, all in support of our kids (it’s also a great way to end the school year and 
say hello to summer!) 
  
Still have questions? Please contact Shelley Slaughter at 604-542-2334 or 
sslaughter@southridge.bc.ca, for more details. 
 
2017 Golf Committee 
 
 

Southridge Café 

The Café staff like feedback! Feel free to let us know some of your favourites and not-so-
favourites. As we try out new dishes, let us know what you think. This way, we will know 
whether to add it to our menu or not. You can provide us with your comments or 
suggestions at:  southridge@canuelcaterers.ca 
 
Please see the attached menus for May. 
 
 

Uniform Shop News 
The Uniform Shop is now introducing slim-fit styles of the men’s and ladies’ grey pants. 
We will still have the regular styles; the slim-fit version is just another option for Senior 
students looking for a more tailored fit. Come by and try them on!  
 
Our opening hours are: 
  
Monday – Thursday:  7:45 - 9:00 am and 2:00 - 4:00 pm 
Friday:     closed 
 
Phala Tan 
Business Services Manager 

mailto:sslaughter@southridge.bc.ca
mailto:southridge@canuelcaterers.ca


 

 

 
Southridge Examination Schedule - June 2017  
Students will write their examinations in the Gym with the exception of those students who are 
authorized to write in the alternate setting. Southridge examinations are designed to be completed in 
under TWO hours but students may take up to 3 hours to complete any examination. Please 
remember to return all your books prior to the examination. Please return your laptop, including 
charger and backpack, to Mr. Latta immediately after your last examination. 
 
MORNING EXAMS:      AFTERNOON EXAMS: 
Assembly: 8:10am              Assembly: 12:15pm  
Exam Begins: 8:30am      Exam Begins: 12:30 pm 
 

8:30am 
Start 

Friday 
June 9 

Saturda
y June 

10 
Sunday 
June 11 

Monday 
June 12 

Tuesday 
June 13 

Wednesday 
June 14 

Thursday 
June 15 

8  
 

ENGLISH 8 
 

  
 

 

 
 

MATH 8 & MATH 8 
(Accelerated) 

 
 
 

 
 

9 
 
 

 

 
ENGLISH 9 

 

  
SOCIALS 9 

 

 
MATH 9 

 

 
 

 
FRENCH 9 

 

10 
 
 
 
 

 
 

FRENCH 10 

  
 

ENGLISH 10 

 
  

MATH 10 
 
 

 
 

SCIENCE 10 
 
 

 
 

SOCIALS 10 
 

11 
 
 
 
 

 
SOCIALS 11 

 
 

  
ENGLISH 11 

 
PRE-CALCULUS 11 

 

 
CHEM 11/11H 

 

 
BIOLOGY 11 

(Hons) 
Gym 

12 
 

 
 
CHEMISTRY 12 

 

  
HISTORY 12 

 

 
PRE-CALCULUS 12 

 

 
CALCULUS 12 

 
 

 
 

BIOLOGY 12 
 

12:30p
m 
Start. 

 
 

     

8  
 

  
 

 
 

 

Socials 8 
(Interviews) 

 

 
Socials 8 
(Interviews) 

11  
FRENCH 11 

 
FRENCH 10 (Hons) 

  
PHYSICS 11 

 
AP PHYSICS 1 

 
    BIOLOGY 11 

(2hrs) 
Practical Lab Exam 

 
116 

 

 
 

 
 

 

12  
 

LAW 12 

  
 

PHYSICS 12 
 
 
 

 
 

FRENCH 12 

 
ECONOMICS 12 

 
SPANISH 11/12 
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MORNING EXAM SCHEDULE: 

 

7:55 – 8:05am Faculty distribute exams in the exam hall (gym) 

8:05 – 8:10am Advisory 

8:10 – 8:20am Assembly in the Great Hall 

8:20 – 8:25am Student Book Return 

8:25  - 8:29am Students enter the exam hall (gym) in silence 

8:30am Exams begin 

 
 

AFTERNOON EXAM SCHEDULE: 

 

12:00 – 12:10pm Faculty distribute exams in the exam hall (gym) 

12:10 – 12:15pm Student Book Return 

12:15 – 12:25pm Assembly in the Great Hall 

12:25 – 12:29pm Students enter the exam hall (gym) in silence 

12:30pm Exams begin 

 
 

EXAM INSTRUCTIONS: 

 

Students 

 

1) Unless otherwise specified, exams will be written in the senior school gymnasium.  Only students 

with prior approval of the Senior School Academic Program Director, and the requisite 

documentation, can write in the alternate setting (room 120). 
  

2) Students must bring the appropriate writing implements and calculators where applicable.  Soft 

pencils are required for filling in SCANTRON sheets.  Pencils will NOT be supplied. 
    

3) Full school uniform (summer or winter) with blazer is required at all exams. 
    

4) Unless in distress, students are not allowed to visit the washroom during an exam period.  If 

necessary, an invigilator must accompany such exits. 
      

5) An exemplary standard of honesty is expected.  Notes of any kind (on paper, hand, arm etc.) are 

not allowed.  Talking during an exam is unacceptable and any infraction of examination protocol 

will result in serious academic penalties outlined in the school’s Academic Integrity Policy. 
      

6) All requests for re-scheduling of exams must be arranged through the Senior School Academic 

Program Director. 
     

7) No student is required to write more than two exams per day.  Although every attempt has been 

made to avoid conflicts, it is the specific responsibility of each student to make the Senior School 

Academic Program Director aware of any conflicts in a timely manner. 
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8) In the event of illness, it is the responsibility of the student and his/her parents to contact the 

Senior School Academic Program Director or the Head of the Senior School prior to the exam. 

 

Faculty 

 

1) Exam invigilators must take attendance at the beginning of the morning and afternoon 

examinations and bring it promptly to senior reception. 
   

2) Faculty of the subjects being examined must be in the exam hall for the beginning of the exam 

(for questions and/or problems) and at the end of the exam for the collection of their students’ 

papers. 

 

 

ENTRY: 

 

Students 

 

1) Students are required to enter the exam hall IN SILENCE and remain silent for the duration of the 

exam. 
 

2) Students are advised to leave their cell phones and electronic devices at home.  Those who bring 

them to school must, on immediate entry to the exam hall, place them in the containers provided. 
  

3) Students must promptly go to their assigned seats and keep their exams face down until the 

Senior School Academic Program Director or Head of the Senior School gives the signal to 

begin.   
 

Faculty 

 

1) The Senior School Academic Program Director or Head of the Senior School will commence all 

exams. 

 

 

DISMISSAL: 

 

Students 

 

1) Students are not allowed to leave the exam until 1 hour and 30 minutes have passed, after which 

point, dismissals will occur at 15 minute intervals. 
 

2) When students have finished their exams, they must raise their hands to have their exam papers 

collected. 
  

3) No student is dismissed until his or her exam has been collected. 
 

4) When the allotted exam time is over, students must remain silent and seated until all exams have 

been collected. 

 

Faculty 

 

1) A table is placed at the back of the gym and labelled by grade, class section and teacher for ease 

of exam collection.  

 



Mon-15 Tues-16

Breakfast

Chef’s
Entree

Pasta
Bowl

Grill
Central 

Weekly
Panini

Great
Greens

Chic Pea 
Salad

Lemon 
Poppy scone

Wed-17

Smoothie 
Day

Thur-18

Bacon Wrap

Fri-19

Smoothie 
Day

Perogies and 
Sausage`

Salad Bar Lemongrass 
Chicken

Salad Bar

Alfredo Cannelloni Gnocchi Mac and 
Cheese

Marinara

Japa Dog Beef Dip Spicy 
Chicken Brg

Pizza Fish Burger

Salad Bar Caesar 
Salad

Salad Bar Tossed 
Salad

BBQ Chipotle BBQ Chipotle BBQ Chipotle BBQ Chipotle BBQ Chipotle

We always offer our regular menu in addition to our daily specials

Chicken 
Strips

Smoothie 
Day



Mon-22 Tues-23

Breakfast

Chef’s
Entree

Pasta
Bowl

Grill
Central 

Weekly
Panini

Great
Greens

Thai Noodle

Sausage 
Wrap

Wed-24

Smoothie 
Day

Thur-25

Bacon Egger

Fri-26

Smoothie 
Day

Salad Bar Red Thai 
Curry 

Salad Bar

SCHOOL Chicken 
Penne

Mac and 
Cheese

Rose’
Pasta

Primavera 

Stuffed 
Chicken

BBQ Bacon 
Burger

Pizza Pot Pie

Salad Bar Chef Salad Salad Bar Tossed 
Salad

ENJOY! Pulled Pork Pulled Pork Pulled Pork Pulled Pork

We always offer our regular menu in addition to our daily specials

Fish Taco

NO



Mon-29 Tues-30

Breakfast

Chef’s
Entree

Pasta
Bowl

Grill
Central 

Weekly
Panini

Great
Greens

Chic Pea 
Salad

Peach Scone

Wed-31

Smoothie 
Day

Thur-1

Sausage 
Egger

Fri-2

Smoothie 
Day

Chicken 
Quesadilla

Salad Bar Chicken 
Chow Mein

Salad Bar

Alfredo Italiano Macaroni 
and Cheese

Curry Pasta Marinara

Meat Ball 
Sub

BBQ Ribber Spring Rolls Pizza Pot Pie

Salad Bar Caesar 
Salad

Salad Bar Chef Salad

Chicken Pesto Chicken Pesto Chicken Pesto Chicken Pesto Chicken Pesto

We always offer our regular menu in addition to our daily specials

Fish and 
Chips

Smoothie 
Day
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